
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

   
   

   
  

  
   

  
 

   
  

   
 

  
 

  

 
 

 
    

  
 

 
  

 
 
 
 

   
 

  

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

Gayle Wooton 
Planning Strategy 
Fareham Borough Council 
Civic Offices 
Civic Way 
Hampshire 
PO16 7AZ 

25th July 2022 

BDL010 / JGC 

Dear Gayle 

FAREHAM BOROUGH COUNCIL LOCAL PLAN EXAMINATION 

Response on behalf of Buckland Development Limited in 
relation to the Local Plan Focussed Consultation.  

We are pleased to write, on behalf  of our clients, Buckland  
Development Ltd (Buckland). Buckland are the promoters and 
Development Manager of Welborne. As you, and the Local Plan 
Inspector are aware, in this capacity, I appeared at the Local Plan 
examination session on Matter 7: Housing Land Supply, and 
provided evidence to this examination on the delivery of Welborne. 
Associated with this evidence, we also prepared a short delivery 
position statement, which was submitted to the examination and is 
held at document FBC081. 

We have reviewed the Inspector’s Post Hearings Letter (INSP015) 
and Fareham Borough Council’s (FBCs) Post Hearings Letter topic 
paper on Housing Land Supply, which reflects the Inspector’s 
recommendations in her letter, namely the pushing back of first 
completions at Welborne until 2024-25 and the reduction of the 
peak build out rate at Welborne to 260 dwellings per year. 

However, as is common in the delivery of strategic scale sites, 
several aspects have been confirmed or have moved forward since 
this evidence was provided to the local plan examination, namely: 
- The first two reserved matters applications for enabling 
infrastructure at Welborne have been submitted (planning 
application references (P/22/0867/RM and P/22/1020/RM). These 
applications are expected to be determined in Summer 2022, with 
an anticipated start on site late Summer / early Autumn 2022. 
- Three housebuilders have been selected to deliver the first 
phase of residential development, and legal discussions surrounding 
their appointment are well progressed. Indeed, heads of terms have 
recently been signed. Pre-application dialogue with FBC on the initial 
residential reserved matters applications has been scheduled to 
occur in August.  Following these discussions, reserved matters 
applications for residential development are expected to be 
submitted in winter 2022. 
- Work to secure the access at Boundary Oak School (an existing 
operation on the Welborne site) has begun on site, preventing this 
holding up the delivery of M27 J10.  






